California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council Meeting Minutes

Meeting 2, 05 Oct 2011
Present: Armento, Downey, Flexo, Freesemann, Hansuvadha, Keely, Khoo, Novack, Platt, Sayegh, Steimetz, Woelfel.

Guests: Forouzan Golshani (Dean, COE), Emelinda Parentela (Chair, Department of Civil Engineering), Burkhard Englert (Coordinator of Graduate Programs)
I. The meeting was called to order at 2:11 pm

II. The agenda was approved as read.

III. Minutes of Mtg 1 were approved.

IV. Announcements

1) Van announced that he is serving in a WASC working group on uniform degree prescriptions. Requirements will get more onerous. Specifically, there will be more emphasis on assessment of student learning, particularly, what, when, and how they learned what they learned. Keith thanked Van for his service in that capacity
V. Program Review Presentations

Seiji Steimetz presented the UPRC Report for the MS in Civil Engineering.
After the reading of the report, Dean Golshani put some of the material from the report in perspective.  For example, almost 100% of students already have full-time jobs, so employment after degree isn't an issue. About 60% of Engineering faculty is expected to retire in the next five years. Keeping up-to-date software is a very expensive investment.
Dr. Parentela corrected some factual errors in the report that had not been corrected in the draft report.
After discussion of recommendations, PARC approved the Civil Engineering Program Review Report with the factual errors corrected. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Sharlene Sayegh

(these minutes have not yet been approved)




